

The Village Voice

Fax: 403-637-2101 E-mail: inquiry@cremona.ca

VILLAGE OF CREMONA NEWSLETTER

April 2022

Council Update

Council held it's regular meeting March 15th, 2022. Council heard a final report on the Mountain View Regional Tourism Master plan. This plan was a collaborative effort involving Mountain View County, the towns of Carstairs, Didsbury, Olds and Sundre, as well as the Village of Cremona.

Council also approved a Subdivision on Railway Avenue. This was a straightforward subdivision that allowed the owner to separate three properties that were originally held on only one title instead of three.

Next Council Meeting is April 19th.

Change in Council

At its March 15th meeting Council was notified or the resignation of **Councillor Bonnie Scribner. Thank** you to Councillor Scribner for her years of service on Council for the benefit of the Village. We wish her well.

Council plans to review and approve a byelection date at its April meeting, to fill the vacancy left by the resignation.



The Village of Cremona, Eco Growth Environmental and the Cremona Bottle Depot officially launched the Food dehydration pilot project March 26th, with MP Earl Dreeshen in attendance. Residents can now bring all organic waste to the Bottle Depot and put through a dehydration system. Through this process, Eco Growth Environmental is turning this dehydrated food waste into a Biomass that can be used for Energy. This pilot project could reduce Cremona's Carbon Emissions (carbon footprint) significantly. Please visit the Bottle Depot to see the dehydrator in action! For more detailed information on Eco Growth Environmental, please visit our website at www.cremona.ca

IT'S GREEN BIN SEASON AGAIN!

You can set your green organics bins out again starting on April 13th. These bins will be picked up every other week. Also, keep in mind that your food waste can now be taken to the bottle depot to be processed there. If you have any questions about the Village waste bin program, please feel free to contact the Village office at 403-637-3762



Next Regular Council Meeting April 19th, 2022

Meeting starts at 7 pm.

Doors open at 6:30 pm for coffee and conversation



Pet Clean-up

It appears spring is here, and with it, a lot of dog walking. Please remember to pick up after your pet.







Easter is Fast Approaching!

Please note that as a part of the Easter celebration, the Village office is closed Friday, April 15th and Monday, April 18th

Happy Easter Everyone!

